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        STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES 

 New Hampshire Medicaid Program 

   

 
To: NH Medicaid Enrolled Schools  

From: NH Division of Medicaid Services 

Date: August 21, 2023 

Subject:    Medicaid to Schools Quarterly FMAP Payments 

 
Schools enrolled with NH Medicaid have been receiving additional quarterly payments since the start of the Public 
Health Emergency (PHE). On December 29, 2022, the Consolidated Appropriations Act omnibus spending bill was 
signed into law. The law separates the continuous enrollment requirement from the PHE and terminates this 
provision as of March 31, 2023. Per the Consolidated Appropriations Act, enhanced FMAP will be gradually phased-
down through the end of this calendar year (6.2% through March 2023; 5% through June 2023; 2.5% through 
September 2023 and 1.5% through December 2023).   
 
Please review the below to understand the status of these payments for the last quarter: 
 

• Quarter ending 06/30/2023 (Period 04/1/2023-06/30/2023):  
o You will see this payment on your 08/24/2023 Remittance Advice. 
o This payment will reflect the 5% FMAP 

 
If you have any questions on the content of this notice, please contact Division of Medicaid Services Provider 
Relations at NH.Medicaid.Provider.Relations@dhhs.nh.gov. 
 
Thank you, 
 
NH Medicaid Provider Relations  
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